
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION BOLTON-BY-BOWLAND VH 

 
SECTION 35 LICENSING ACT 2003 

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION IN RESPECT OF A HEARING 

WHICH TOOK PLACE ON MONDAY, 23 JUNE 2014 

TO DETERMINE AN APPLICATION BY BOLTON-BY-BOWLAND VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE 

FOR THE VARIATION OF A PREMISES LICENCE IN RESPECT OF  

BOLTON BY BOWLAND VILLAGE HALL 

 
The Licensing Sub-Committee met on 23 June 2014.  The Sub-Committee comprised the following 
members: 
 
Councillor J Alcock - Chairman 
Councillor J Holgate 
Councillor I Brown 
 
Also in attendance:  
 
Brian Cornthwaite } 
Adele McCally      }(representing the Village Hall Committee) 
Mrs Mary Walsh     
Mr Bill Alker (RVBC) 
Mrs Catherine Moore (RVBC) 
Mrs Diane Rice (RVBC) 
 
 
The Sub-Committee met to determine the application by Bolton-by-Bowland Village Hall 
Committee to vary the premises licence as follows: 
 
1. To permit regulated entertainment in the form of plays, films and sporting events – all 

indoors only. 
 
2. To authorise the supply of alcohol on the premises and late night refreshments indoors. 
 
3. To disapply the mandatory condition relating to the requirement for a designated premises 

supervisor. 
 
4. To reduce the hours for regulated entertainment in the form of live music, recorded music, 

performance of dance and anything within a similar description to (e), (f) and (g). 
 
5. To permit licensable activities to take place on a Sunday. 
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The Licensing Sub-Committee gave careful consideration to the report of the Chief Executive and 
to representations both written and verbal, the Licensing Act 2003, the licensing objectives, the 
relevant regulations made under the Act and the Council’s licensing policy and determined the 
application will be granted subject to the following amendments: 
 

• The supply of alcohol will crease 30 minutes before the closing time of the premises. 
 

• The additional condition in Section M(b) will be amended to read ‘keep all doors and windows 
closed’. 

 

• An additional condition will be added to require that ‘when the supply of alcohol takes place 
the supervising member of the Committee should display a form of identification and that all 
Members of the Committee will undertake training to enable them to ensure that the 
conditions of the licence are met’.  

 
 


